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Diving next to the Main Breakwater arm at Il-Port ta' Imġarr - Għawdex 

 

 

The Ports and Yachting Directorate, Transport Malta, notifies mariners and owners of 

vessels that diving operations will be taking place next to the Main Breakwater arm at Il-

Port tal-Mġarr - Għawdex. 

 

The diving operations will take place on Wednesday 27th April 2022 between 1300 hours 

and 1500 hours, within the area bounded by the imaginary line A, B, C, D and the 

intermediate coastline, as shown on attached chart. 

 

Position  Latitude (N)   Longitude (E) 

 

A   36° 01’.450   014° 17’.979   

B   36° 01’.453   014° 17’.976   

C   36° 01’.486   014° 18’.022   

D   36° 01’.475   014° 18’.033  

 

The diving team will be displaying the International Code of Signals flag “A” when diving 

operations are being carried out.   

 

A safety zone of 25m around the survey area is to be observed throughout the allocated 

survey times.  All vessel movements, transits, dockings and undockings outside the safety 

zone are to be coordinated with the diving team on site and with the port operations 

manager. 

 

Masters and operators of vessels are advised to keep a sharp lookout, navigate with 

caution and at slow speed when proceeding close to the above indicated areas. They are 

to comply with instructions given on VHF Channel 10 and/or 16 by Mgarr Port Control 

and any Enforcement Personnel on site. 

 

Chart affected: BA 177 




